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Welcome to The Borough of Littlestown!

FROM THE DESK OF THE 
CHIEF OF POLICE AND BOROUGH MANAGER

Dear Borough Residents, 

First of all, on behalf of the Police Department and the staff of the Borough we hope you had a Merry 
Christmas and we wish you a happy and healthy New Year. To say the least 2020 has been challenging 
and hopefully 2021 will have a better outcome. Despite the challenges of this past year we were able 
to get a lot accomplished in the Borough, that desperately needed to get completed. 

The Borough completed the upgrades to the South Queen Street lift station which included installing 
new sewer lines that currently existed as well as additional new line which will be utilized to service 
new customers in the future. This project also included the demolition of the old lift station and 
construction of a new station. The cost of the project was approximately 1.75 million dollars. 

The Borough was able to repair and replace several streets last year and will continue this year when 
weather permits. Last year we were able to totally replace Maple Ave, Park Ave., Ocker Ave, Prince St. and 
part of South Columbus. Repairs were also made on Myrtle St., Cemetery St. and Newark St. The Borough 
also awarded contracts for the replacement and new installations of 40 additional Handicapped curb 
ramps located throughout town which has been funded by Community Development Block Grant 
funding. The Borough also worked with Pennsylvania Department of Transportation during the King 
and Queen Streets repaving project. 

continued on page 3
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Richard A. Little, Jr. - Deceased
Shirley H. Little

Lee Ann (Little) Study
John D. Study

P.O. Box 155 • 34 Maple Ave.
Littlestown, PA 17340

Phone: 717-359-4224
Fax: 717-359-9611

email: littlesfh@comcast.net
website: www.littlesfh.com

SALES – INSTALLATION – SERVICE

717-359-9892
895 Hanover Pike • Littlestown, PA 17340

STONESIFER
& SONS SANITATION INC.

FOSTER A. STONESIFER – President
• �Residential & Commercial Weekly Garbage
	 Service
• �Construction & Demolition Debris Waste Removal
• Roll-Off Dumpsters, Trailers & Containers
• 96 Gallon Toter Carts

791 Sells Station Road
Littlestown, PA 17340
Cell: 717-515-5767
Office: 717-359-4627
Fax: 717-359-8109
Email: info@stonesifers.com
Web: www.stonesifers.com

Phone (717) 359-5460

Custom Tilework • Hardwood Flooring • Carpet & Area Rugs
Furniture • Lighting • Home Accessories • Interior Design

Phone (717) 359-5460

6185 Baltimore Pike • Littlestown • www.myersfloors.net

MYERS FLOORS & INTERIORSSM

Making rooms beautiful since 1967

PA 1254  •  MHIC43763

AREAS OF EXPERTISE
3 Acute and Chronic Pain
3 Arthritis
3 Auto and Work-Related Injuries
3 Back and Neck Pain
3 Concussion Management
3 Pre/Post-Operative Care
3 Sports Injuries
3 Sprains and Strains
3 Vestibular/Balance Disorders
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FROM THE DESK OF THE CHIEF OF POLICE AND BOROUGH MANAGER
continued from cover

 Unfortunately, a blight effected over 60 of our mature trees located in our community park which had to 
be removed by our Borough crew. The borough did receive some grant funding for the replacement and new 
trees will be planted in the spring. All of the construction areas in the park have been repaired as a result of 
the new sewer lines, however additional lines will be placed on the back side of the park next year which will 
complete this portion of the upgrades in that area. 

If you haven’t heard the 2021 budget has been implemented with no tax increase to Borough residents, in 
addition the Borough thru ordinance eliminated the Per-Capita tax in an effort to assist its residents. All water 
and sewer rates will remain the same with no increases for 2021. 

On the Law enforcement side, the Borough hired Officer Geoffrey Smith who replaced Officer Owens. Officer 
Smith has completed his training and is now patrolling the streets of Littlestown, please be sure to introduce 
yourself to Officer Smith if you see him around town.

On behalf of the Police department I would like to thank everyone who help support our projects aimed to 
help support our residents. Last year we participated in the 14th annual ‘Bag the Bounty’ food drive that was 
very successful and the Marine Corp. Toys for Tots Toy Drive which to was very successful. These programs are 
run by our Borough Officers who volunteer their time to these worthwhile events. As you all are aware it has 
been a very difficult time for Law Enforcement Officers with everything that has been going on Nationwide. As 
Chief I would like to personally thank the community for their continued support and acts of kindness shown 
towards the Department and its Officers. I can assure you it did not go unnoticed by the Officers.

Hopefully 2021 will be the year we get our freedom back and we can resume our normal activities which 
include parades, Good Old Days, Christmas on the Square etc. However, that remains to be seen as I write this 
article. I will say some of the plans for this year include additional road repairs and replacement, upgrades to 
the Community Park, continued upgrades to our water and sewer system to name a few. If you have concerns 
complaints questions or suggestions for either Borough operations or Law Enforcement, please feel free to 
call and we will do what we can to address any issue. 

Speaking for all the employees of the Borough we look forward to serving and assisting the residents in the 
upcoming year. Again, Happy New Year and hopefully 2021 will be better.   

	 Charles G. Kellar

	 Chief of Police/Borough Manager   

Friday, January 1.................... New Years Day
Monday, January 18............. Martin Luther King Day
Friday, April 2.......................... Good Friday
Monday, May 31.................... Memorial Day
Monday, July 5....................... Independence Day Observance
Monday, September 6......... Labor Day
Thursday, November 11..... Veterans Day

2021 OFFICE CLOSINGS
Monday, October 11............Columbus Day
Thursday, November 25.....Thanksgiving Day
Friday, November 26............Day After Thanksgiving
Friday, December 24............Christmas Eve
Monday, December 27........Christmas Day Observance
Friday, December 31............News Years Eve

CHRISTMAS TREE PICK UP 
REMINDER JANUARY 2ND

SPRING FORWARD 
MARCH 14TH
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Gussy up
Studio 16

Pivot Physical Therapy 
Adams County Bank

Hulls
Sheetz

Fire House Grill
Library 

Erie Insurance 
La Bella

Post Office 
Trattoria 

194 Service Center
YMCA

Sheer Magic
Family Dollar

Subway
Kennies

Ace Hardware
Pizza Hut 
Verizon

W King Chinese 
S Queen Chinese

Baird Heating/Cooling
Barber Shop 
Thrift Shop
Pawn Shop

Myers Flooring

Laundry Mat
Littlestown Dental

Lumber Dental/Foot Doctor
Tire Center

Car Care Center
Edward Jones

Mcdonalds
Royal Farms

L-Town Restoration
Nationwide

Dollar General 
Hanover Medical Group  

Littlestown Autocare Center

Online at \www.
littlestownboro.org

Littlestown Borough Office

Looking for Individuals to fill the following Vacancies:
 

	 VACANCY BOARD
		  ∙	 1 resident in Ward 1 (South of East King Street)	
		  Requirements: Membership of the Board must be a resident of Littlestown Borough and must be from 

the Ward that the vacancy exists in.

	 ZONING HEARING BOARD 
		  ∙	 1 resident – Member Position – term to expire (01/01/2023)
		  ∙ 	 1 resident – Alternate Position – term to expire (01/01/2021)
		  ∙ 	 1 resident – Alternate Position – term to expire (01/01/2022)

		  Requirements: The membership of the Board shall consist of three residents of the municipality appointed 
by the Littlestown Borough Council. Their terms of office shall be three years and shall be so fixed that the 
term of office of one member shall expire each year. The Board shall promptly notify the governing body 
of any vacancies which occur. Appointments to fill vacancies shall be only for the unexpired portion of 
the term. Members of the Board shall hold no other office in the municipality, except that no more than 
one member of the Board may also be a member of the Planning Commission.

Please email Courtney at Assistant@littlestownboro.org for the volunteer form.

ELECTIONS
This year 2021 we will have the 3 council seats, 

along with the Mayors seat up for election.  Two 
seats in Ward 1 and one seat in Ward 2. If you 
wish to run please contact the Voter Elections 
Office at the county 717-337-9832.
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NOTICES FROM THE CODE OFFICER
TREE TRIMMING
We have an abundance of properties that need trimming on the low hanging limbs over the street.

Trimming of trees on private property. All trees standing upon 
private property in this Borough having branches projecting into the 
public highways or public places shall be kept trimmed by the owner 
or occupant of such private property to such an extent that the lowest 
branches of such trees shall not come within (7)seven feet of the ground 
where they overhang any public sidewalk, public place, or 12 feet over 
a public highway, and to prevent the limbs from hanging lower at 
any time, even in wet weather, than the space specified. (Code of the 
Borough of Littlestown) 

I am compiling a list of many residents in need of trimming to send a friendly reminder shortly.

FIRE PITS
Fire Pits are becoming very popular this time of year. As a friendly 

reminder you still need approval and a permit from the borough office 
to have a fire pit within the borough limits. Please keep in mind we are 
currently revising the requirements and regulations of fire pits within the 
borough. More information will be shared once it is finalized. 

For any questions or concerns please contact the Code Officer (717)359-
5101 ext. 330 or codeofficer@littlestownboro.org.

TOWNSHIP CONTACTS
Union Township:  717-359-7811

Germany Township:  717-359-7537
Mt Joy:  717-359-4500

Mount Pleasant Township:  717-624-8049

Join the Littlestown Pool!

Purchase a season pass to Littlestown Pool so you can enjoy the pool all summer long! 

NORTH HANOVER YMCA
500 George Street
 Hanover, PA 17331

717-632-8211

SOUTH HANOVER YMCA
Indoor Sports & Wellness Complex

650 Fairview Drive, Hanover, PA 17331
717-632-0294

LITTLESTOWN YMCA
95 Keystone Street

Littlestown, PA 17340
717-359-9733
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MEETING REMINDERS
Borough Council & Borough Authority Meetings

2nd & 4th Tuesday of each month
Location: 10 S. Queen St., Littlestown, PA 17340 or Via Zoom. Please check the website for details

Deadline to be placed on the meeting agenda is one week before the requested meeting date

THE BOROUGH OF LITTLESTOWN

BOROUGH OF LITTLESTOWN CONTACTS
Manager: Charles Kellar	 General Complaints/Concerns	 Ext. 320
Secretary: Sandy Conrad	 Budget, Right to Know, General Questions	 Ext. 310
Assistant Secretary: Courtney Conrad	 Accounts Payable/Receivable	 Ext. 340
Code Officer: John Gereny	 Codes, Zoning, Inspections, Permits	 Ext. 330
Clerk: Michelle Johnson	 Water & Sewer Billing	 Ext. 360
Plant Supervisor: Ed Santamaria	 Water & Sewer Operations	 Ext. 220		

41 S. Columbus Ave., Littlestown, PA 17340 
BOROUGH OFFICE HOURS
Monday - Friday 7:00 AM to 3:30 PM

717-359-5101

MAYOR
James Eline

717-359-4511 Ext. 100
Office Hours: Wednesday’s 8:00 AM to 11:00 AM

Location:  41 S. Columbus Ave., Littlestown, PA 17340

POLICE OFFICE HOURS
41 S. Columbus Ave., Littlestown, PA 17340

Secretary Hours: Monday - Friday 8:00 AM to 12:00 PM
Office: 717-359-4511 | Non-Emergency 717-624-2101

Police Officers: On Duty 24/7

Sergeant Reed............... Ext. 170
Officer G. Smith............. Ext. 160
Officer Gearhart............ Ext. 200
Officer Smith.................. Ext. 120

Detective Spielman.........Ext. 190
Officer Gilberto..................Ext. 180
Officer Lupian....................Ext. 210
Officer Columbis...............Ext. 140

Deb Hilker - Police Secretary . . . . . . Ext. 110

Charles Kellar - Chief of Police:  Ext. 320

LITTLESTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL
	 James Eline     	 Mayor	 Term 2022
	 Ron Baird	 President	 Term 2024
 	 Charlene Westcott  	 Vice President	 Term 2022
	 Craig Rosendale  	 Pro Tem	 Term 2024
 	 Betty Bucher	 Member	 Term 2022
	 David Westcott	 Member	 Term 2024
	 Terry Moser	 Member	 Term 2022
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112 Baltimore Street, Gettysburg, PA 17325
717-334-9278

salzmannhughes.com

RE/MAX Solutions  
1431 N. Main Street, Hampstead,  MD 21074

 410-871-4300 (office) • 443-871-8562 (cell)
MLDREED@comcast.net

When you are looking for a reliable Realtor for 
advice on buying and/or selling, reach out to 

Melissa Divers-Reed, Re/Max Solutions.

20+ years of experience, Full-Time,
 Local Realtor Licensed in MD & PA

Referrals are the highest compliment I can receive!

Melissa Divers-Reed

The Littlestown Borough Council would like to 
thank the businesses that appear in this newsletter 
and to recognize them each as supporters and 
cornerstones of our community.  For it is with their 
contributions that this newsletter has been produced 
at no charge to our residents. The Borough would 
like to further request that citizens, in response, 
patronize these businesses first when given a choice 
as these businesses are saving each citizen tax dollars.



The Borough of Littlestown
41 S. Columbus Ave  
Littlestown Pa 17340
Phone 717-359-5101
Fax 717-359-8441
www.littlestownboro.org

This Community Newsletter is produced for the Borough of Littlestown by 
Hometown Press • 215.257.1500 

All rights reserved® 
To Place An Ad Call Peggy Kucipak Albee at Hometown Press • 215-262-3617 • January 2021

(717) 359-7038 • 790 West King Street, Littlestown

Get in, Get Help and  
Get on with your Life!

Mon-Sat 8am to 7pm
Sun 9am to 4pm

PROUD LONGTIME LITTLESTOWN
RESIDENT SERVING YOUR REAL ESTATE
NEEDS SINCE 1986!

Bill Mundorff, REALTOR
Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices 
Homesale Realty
570 Carlisle Street, Hanover PA 17331

bkmundorff@comcast.net 
BillMundorff.com

OFFICE 
717-633-6261

CELL 
717-479-1964

A member of the franchise system of 
BHH Affiliates, LLC

WINTER 2021


